Before the global pandemic, I gained a lot of experience through my clinical placement. I had the opportunity of having an individual client at the WKU Communication Disorders Clinic. I really felt myself growing as a student clinician and was able to improve each session to provide effective sessions for my client. My client is shy at first and he was finally becoming more comfortable with me. We only had four sessions together and I was really starting to become comfortable and confident. I was really looking forward to growing more throughout the semester; but, unfortunately, this did not get to happen for me. 
During our Spring Break, we got an email from WKU's president stating we had an extra week of Spring Break. I believe the majority of students were pretty excited, but little did we know our world was about to completely change. Before Spring Break, I had just gathered baseline for my client's goals and was about to send out the Initial Treatment Plan. I was so excited to finally begin providing intervention to my client. I was brainstorming on session ideas all through spring break, I had no idea this time would never come. I was excited to implement my client's interests into therapy activities. 
After it was decided classes were going to be online for the rest of the semester, the first thing that came to mind was, "what about my client?" Morale became low for many reasons, but I believe the hardest part for me was losing connection with my client and losing the valuable hands-on experience I was about to gain. I was, and am still, so upset. I feel like I have lost valuable experience in my undergrad. These experiences would have been so valuable to carry with to me to graduate school. Fortunately, Mrs. Hudson and the staff at the CDC did a great job to continue through with clinic. We were assigned a discussion board and a writing assignment each week. The writing assignments typically included completing clinical documentation that we would fill out in clinic, such as an ITP, IAPs, SOAP note, final summary, etc. I was not able to write a final summary for my client, so I found this writing assignment to be particularly helpful. I'm thankful to have had these assignments, as this is an important part of clinic that I would have missed out on. Unfortunately, it is not completely the same but I know the staff did the best they could to make it valuable for us. 
Overall, I believe the WKU Clinical Disorders Clinic handled to global pandemic in the best way. I am thankful they did not leave us high-and-dry. They continued to provide us with information and paperwork we would have done in clinic. This is such a crazy and uncertain time, but I have continued to feel connected to my professors, supervisor, and classmates through this time. Although I wish my clinical experience would have continued throughout the semester, I am so thankful for the experiences I did get through my clinical placement.

